SALESIAN NEWSLETTER Issue 8



Salesian Newsletter

24th May 2019

WWW.SALESIAN.SURREY.SCH.UK

WHOLE SCHOOL MASS - FEAST OF MARY HELP OF CHRISTIANS

Celebrating Our Lady

by Ben McCann, Assistant Headteacher

Celebrating the feast day of Our Lady with a whole school mass has been the perfect way for our community to end a fantastic half term. She is an inspirational role model for what can be achieved for a life dedicated to Christ, always there to support us when we need her the most.

When St John Bosco first started caring for the young he saw the importance of them knowing that they were loved by their mother Mary and that she would lead them closer to Jesus. In his image, it is a pleasure to come to school every day where we work to reflect her caring nature in all that we do. I see this in the way that we all look after one another day-to-day and in the way that staff go above and beyond the call of duty; providing students with extra support outside of lessons and running school trips. I wish there were this many trips available when I went to school!

We have been incredibly proud of our 223 Year 11's and 170 Year 13's that have completed the first two weeks of their GCSE and A-Level examinations. They still have a long way to go before they are finished so please keep them in your prayers, every little helps. Have a lovely half term break, Ben McCann

Gospel Reflection

John 13:31-35

2018-19: Carry on building the Kingdom!

For those of us who sometimes find it difficult to get our heads around the Gospel message, this week's offering is a gift, a really simple and straightforward instruction that goes to the absolute core of what it means to be a Christian; "love one another". That's it, Jesus is keen for us to know that, through him, God the Father loves each and every one of us, absolutely and without condition and that we should strive to demonstrate this same unconditional love for every person we come across. Not easy of course but no one said that being a Christian was going to be straightforward.

At the heart of a Catholic education is the mission to send young people out into the world who will understand that it is love that will make it a better place. The best way for them to understand this mission is for them to experience unconditional love both at home and at school. So, as always, it's down to us to set the example.

For those looking for inspiration in the month of May, Our Lady provides a great example. If in doubt about how to treat someone, just think of how much their the making. In the evenings, many activities and Mother loves them and try and emulate that!

Reflections on unconditional love:

- Who do Hove?
- Who do I find to love?
- How might I demonstrate my love in practical ways?
- How might I demonstrate my love in spiritual wavs?

Sacrament of Confirmation 2019

On Friday May 3rd, a number of students attended the first of three Masses to celebrate the conferring of the Sacrament of Confirmation held at the chapel of St. George's College Weybridge. The Friday Mass at 7.30pm was followed the next day by two other Masses at 11am and 3pm respectively.

Standing in for the bishop of Arundel and Brighton the Rt. Rev. Richard Moth, who was attending a meeting in Spain, the Dean of the Weybridge deanery, Canon Rob Esdaile, presided at the Masses, conferring the sacrament to young people from the following parishes: Chertsey, Addlestone, Englefield Green & Egham Hythe, Weybridge, Walton, Hersham, Cobham, Thames Ditton, Esher and Molesey.

Students and their families were greeted by a number of Salesian members of staff, representing Senior Leadership and Chaplaincy. Congratulations to all those confirmed and we hope that all young people who received the sacrament may continue to grow in the Faith and in their visible commitment to Jesus Christ and His Church through love of God and

Fr Marco Villani (Chaplain & Teacher of RE)

College Ski Trip



'Hey ho, let's go, hey ho LET'S SKI!' This year the College ski trip was at the new resort of Zillertal; it did not disappoint, with super snowy conditions, beautiful weather (too hot at the bottom!), and fantastic long open ski runs. The students had an excellent week, skiing every day in lessons, showing vast improvements by the end of the week. All were doing red runs by the end with some very talented skiers in

games took place, which students thoroughly enjoyed. A great time was had by all with an exceptionally lovely group of students! Steph Hopkins (Teacher of PE)

Year 13 Leavers' Mass

On Friday 17th May, our Year 13 cohort and their families enjoyed mass at St Ann's Church in Chertsey. Father Kevin O'Donnell led the students in a reflection of their experiences at the College over the past two years. It was a time of drawing one season to a natural close while looking forward to the future with great hope and expectation. After the mass, the students and their families returned to the College to celebrate their successes and to say goodbye to staff, before the beginning of the public exams. We would like to take this opportunity to wish our students the very best over the exam period and look forward to seeing them on 15 August for results day!

Clare Forman (Interim Head of College)

Year 12 Geography Trip

On 14th May, the Year 12 Geographers visited Reading as part of their A Level Topic 'Regenerating Places'. The students spent the day studying differences in quality of life in Reading and completing fieldwork, as well as listening to a talk at Reading Museum about the town's regeneration. The day was a fantastic opportunity to increase the student's knowledge of 'Regeneration', and give them a fresh perspective of how they can use this contemporary research, and apply it to their exams, coursework, and beyond.

Pippa Hunt (Head of Year 12, Teacher of Geography)

Iceland 2019



During Easter, Mrs Rawlins, Miss Ross, Miss Nelson, Mr Duckett and I took 36 Year 10-11s to Iceland. Flying out of Heathrow, we embarked on a 4-day trip to see the wonders of fire and ice that Iceland had to offer. Our itinerary included a vast array of activities such as walking on a glacier, bathing in the blue lagoon, caving in a lava tunnel and even an escape room in Reykjavik! The students were able to apply everything they had learnt in the classroom to real life examples and it was absolutely incredible to see the tectonic activity first everyone was exhausted by the end, it was well worth

Pippa Hunt (Head of Year 12/Teacher of Geography)

Year 10 French Exchange



On 3rd April, 9 students were welcomed by their French partners in Savigny-sur-Orge, a town in the outskirts of Paris. Students spent a whole week immersed in a French-speaking environment developing their speaking and listening skills. Various cultural visits were organised around Paris during the week to enable them to further their knowledge of Paris and its surroundings. On our first day, we enjoyed a 360° view of Paris' most iconic places from La Tour Montparnasse and afterwards we went on to admire La Pyramide du Louvre after a long stroll through the Luxembourg Gardens. On Friday, students stepped back in time with the visit to Versailles Palace. Monday was understandably the most anticipated trip to Disneyland Paris followed by a day in Paris discovering Montmartre that was once home to famous artists such as Pablo Picasso and Vincent Van Gogh. On the final day, students spent the morning observing lessons in their exchange partners' school, which was a unique opportunity to experience French education at first hand before getting the Eurostar back to London.

Amandine Vardapin (Teacher of MFL)

DT & Art Graphics Trip



74 Year 10 and 12 students spent the first day of the term in London at the Design Museum and Victoria and Albert Museum. They were lucky enough to see the 'David Adjaye' exhibition and the famous 'Mary Quant' exhibition, which showed the amazing influence she has had on fashion from the 1960,'s through to present day. The trip was a great success with students enjoying the iconic museums and their amazing range of exhibits. The students relished the opportunity to dress up as famous characters in the 'Theatre and Performance' exhibitions. They also saw the wonderful 'Designer Maker User' exhibition at the Design Museum showcasing product evolution through time and interesting futuristic products.

The students set an excellent example as always and showed amazing skills in their sketches of the products exhibited. We look forward to seeing how they use their research from the trip in their future projects and NEA.

Alex Alessi (2nd in DT)

Trip to Bletchley Park

On 1st May the IT and Computing department took a group of Year 9 and 10 students to Bletchley Park. The purpose of the trip was to give students, who are thinking of taking Computer Science or who are currently studying the subject, an experience of how it

hand. The scenery was breathtaking and whilst all started. They had a fascinating lesson on the overwhelming, so thank you very much for all you mathematics behind cracking the Enigma code, how people at the time worked so hard to understand a complex machine and the workings of the Enigma machine was explained in great depth. Students also had an opportunity to use a real Enigma!

> During a tour of the grounds, detailed accounts were shared on how events unfolded and what it meant to the workers at Bletchley, which was enthralling. At the end of the visit, the students experienced a newly opened exhibit all about the D-Day landings and the importance of the code breaking that went on that day. We came away with a real insight into the

innovation that took place at Station X and the sheer hard work that went into intelligencevital qathering during WW2.



Terry Barker (Head of Computing & ICT)

Maths PGL Trip



On 26th April 82 lovely Year 7s made their way down to Weymouth to spend the weekend at Osmington Bay PGL for a fun filled weekend of Maths and activities. After a very windy start on the Saturday, the students took part in 8 activities across the weekend: Rock Climbing, Giant

Swing, Archery, Zip Wire, Abseiling, Aeroball, Tunnel Trail and Sensory Trail. They calculated their speed on the Zip Wire, the length of the rope they used on the Abseiling, the proportion of balls scored on Aeroball and solved mathematical problems through the Tunnel Trails. Overall students had a fantastic weekend and staff thoroughly enjoyed spending the weekend with a group of polite, energetic and supportive Year 7's.

Alice Peterkin (KS3 Maths Coordinator)

KS3 Philosophy Trip

During 6th to 10th April, 18 students across Years 7-9 were taken by Mrs Hibbins-Durkin, Fr. Kevin, Miss Limpin, Miss Barnsley and I to the CMC (Christian Mountain Centre) in Pensarn, North Wales, for a combined Philosophy/Outdoor activity residential trip. Activities included mountain and gorge walking, kayaking and rock climbing. An evening of philosophy was led by Melissa Hopkins (Year 8), who drew our attention to the scramble for the world's resources by the few, leading to the poverty of the many. A philosophical and theological discussion then ensued, which was impressive for both its maturity and profundity. Many thanks to all who made this trip such a success, but particularly to our party leader, Mrs Hibbins-Durkin who made it all possible.

Fr Marco Villani (Chaplain & Teacher of RE)

Mary's Meals



During the month of Our Lady, we have been raising lots of money and awareness Mary's Meals. We

ran a "Rags to Riches" campaign, where many donated unwanted clothes and textiles. The response has been

have given. It is a fantastic charity, and every penny raised will go to help those in need.

Ingrid Barnsley (Asst Head of Year, Teacher of History)

Celebrating Our Students

Jack Digby (Year 7) aced this term. Really improving, making a big effort following a successful PGL Maths trip. Well done Jack!

Elena George (Year 7) for the most fantastic Rock and Roll piece of Music homework about the death of Elvis Presley. So well presented and beautiful to read.

Tobia Epifani (Year 7) super smart and always kind and willing to help.

Aninah Janine Ilio (Year 7) an all-round good egg and very helpful in PE and always trying her best in all sports. She always has a smile on her face! Wonderful enthusiasm in every single Music lesson. Always extremely polite and genuinely a joy to teach!



Sophia Swindell (Year 8) her hard work, commitment and skills in hockey transpired into U14 Player of the Year for Surbiton HC Colts.

Kitty Swing (Year 8) was presented with her county colours by Helen Richardson-Walsh (captain of the GB hockey team when they won gold in Rio in 2016) at the Surrey Hockey Awards.

Emma Stokes & Amy Moloney (Year 9) for being true heroes on DofE and keeping a positive attitude at all

Maria Krzeska (Year 9) wonderful rotation in Graphic Design. Looking forward to welcoming her to the GCSE Food team in September!

Sofia Dore (Year 9) continued enthusiasm in DT and producing some fantastic work this year. Looking forward to welcoming her to the GCSE DT team!

Kirsty Tana (Year 9) extremely hard working, nothing is ever too much for Kirsty and she is always willing to help those around her in Music.

Ruby Dawson (Year 9) passing her Grade 5 Piano

Jaimie Kollmer (Year 9) achieving Distinction in her Grade 4 Singing exam.

Adam Cassin (Year 9) always happy with a good sense of humour. An all-round great student!

Mia Baker & Solana Brodie-Sueiro (Year 10) showing resilience in English language.

Connie Tchangwa & Wiktoria Piekarek (Year 10) both extremely conscientious, their hard work has resulted in them achieving above their target grade. Well done girls!

Charlotte Close (Year 10) working particularly hard within GCSE Sport Studies both practically and theoretically. Achieving above her target grade in theory and striving to succeed with all classwork and homework.

Matthew Bentley (Year10) achieving the highest mark in the class in the March mocks and continuing to focus on his project work in Graphics.

Monique Garcia (Year 10) doing very well in the mock and continuing to produce great design work in the mini projects in Graphics.

Nicole Loyola-Luckett (Year 10) has been impressing again with the bow, winning two regional archery tournaments over the past two months with some incredible scores. Keep up the good work.

Zoe Grimmes and Elliott Brown (Year 11) for focus and dedicated revision to the very end, and producing some of the highest marked coursework this year.

Kieran Harkin (Year 13) turning his exam technique also so inspirational to see so many competitors run for complete for years; a proud moment for Miss Hopkins round from D/C at the start of the year to consistent Agrade answers. This is a result of him rigorously using the revision guide, providing practice answers off his own back, building on feedback and repeating. A thoroughly impressive attitude and approach to revision. He's also been encouraging others to do the same, spreading his enthusiasm and feeling of hard work paying off.

Celebrating Our Alumni

If you would like to feature in this section of our newsletter, please contact Joanne Hawkins on jhawkins@salesian.surrey.sch.uk

Patrick Chimes



I attended Salesian School (Chertsey) between 1970 and 72. I have many fond memories, although I'm not good at remembering names - our English teacher (Father John) who regaled us with stories about hiking, the History teacher who talked about

the life of Ivan the Terrible (even though our exams were on the Tudors and Stuarts), and the Art classes in marquetry. I enjoyed sports days, the dances (I do remember who I danced with - ha!) and the enthusiasm of the Fathers and Brothers who didn't mind kicking a ball with us after school. I also stayed behind to take some extra Maths class tutoring though I know it was not my idea, but prompted by the teacher. I appreciate now the effort the teachers made to help us be successful; I cannot say I was a committed student then! My brother Tim and cousin Kevin also attended the school.

I live in Texas, I am 62 - my wife and I have three (grown) boys. I am an electronics engineer and work for NASA on the International Space Station Program in the television and photography department. I have been to Russia a few times for work and vacations; in my 40's I was given an opportunity at work to learn Russian. A spark from those history classes back then - made me take that on. Now I have Russian friends including cosmonauts! tango2tx@hotmail.com

London Marathon

Some outstanding achievements within our school community. Huge congratulations to all those that took part, here is a little insight from some runners:

Christene Nolan (parent) - Finish time 3.58(52) a PB qualifying Christene for a 'good for age place' next year. Her 4th London marathon in a row! Running for 'Children with Cancer UK', and raising approx 5K! Christene said "I felt elated, inspired and humbled to run with 'beads of courage' on my shoe which are given to children going through their cancer journey."

Lou Cronin (parent) - Finish time 4.42 Lou's first London marathon. Raising money alongside Christene Nolan for Children with Cancer UK'. Lou said "I loved every minute. The £5,000 we raised is down to everyone's generosity. It was one of the most amazing days, which I will never forget. The whole experience was incredible from beginning to end, jumping and bouncing along the mall is something I will always remember."



Conor Delaney (teacher)- Finish time 3.31 (49) PB Conor said "An absolutely unforgettable and emotional experience. I've done marathons in Amsterdam and Berlin and as good as the atmosphere

was there, the support in London was mind blowing. It's

good causes that it restores your faith in people. Quite simply one of the best experiences of my life."



Joe Riddiford (past student) Finish time 4.19 Running for the Mental Health Foundation, raising £2,500! Joe's mum said, "Running became a great help to Joe, and he became inspired to run the London Marathon raising money for the mental health

foundation. The marathon helped Joe in so many ways and he is now back at University continuing his studies."



Joe Occomore (parent) Running as part of the Shooting stars Children's Hospice Team. As an individual raised £2500, as a team raised £ 170,000! Joe said, "The day itself was fantastic, although in a lot of pain for the last 8 miles

it was so good to take part in such an event and for such a great cause. The crowds lining the course on the day were amazing, constantly cheering you on and giving you that extra push. I was lucky that my wife, children and friends managed to meet me on various points on the route for a much needed boost and an encouraging hug!!! I thoroughly enjoyed the experience and so pleased to have been part of the Shooting Stars Team."

Saul Olivares (parent) Finish time 3:52 Saul said, "An amazing opportunity to show my children that with determination and preparation anyone can run a marathon, or do something else that might seem very difficult or impossible for some."

Sporting News

Cricket Season has now officially kicked off. Year 7 had their first game against BDB, with a victory of 2 runs chasing 58. It went down to the last over; 2 big innings from Josh Fyfe (22 not out) and Jaden Hanson (18) saw the team feel comfortable at the crease. The team were led very well by their Captain Will Morris and Vice-Captain James Lane.

All our Football teams qualified for the District semifinals this year. We may not have come away from these with a win but it was a tremendous achievement and we are the only school to have all our teams qualify for each Year group.

Our Year 7 football team made it to the 5th round of the National Cup and our Year 8s made it to the 6th round. The furthest any Chertsey Salesian team has gone in the competition!

Dan O'Shea (2nd in PE)

PGL Netball Tour



On Friday 10th May we took 4 of our netball teams to PGL Liddington for a tournament and weekend of adventurous activities. Our students either faced their fears on the high challenging activities or made improvements and demonstrated a high level of skill on the netball courts. Isabelle Thorpe completed the zip wire challenge, which she has been trying to

who saw the joy on her face at the bottom. Annabella Hopkins and Madi Hinton raced to the top of the Vertical Challenge, with a photo finish at the top. The Year 9 netball team narrowly missed making it to the semi-finals but displayed incredible teamwork and resilience throughout the weekend whilst playing some very high level teams. Our Year 10 team were the perfect role models for our younger teams, showing pure determination and sportsmanship on the court, despite some very challenging games. The Year 8s had the biggest challenge of all, playing against many teams and competing in two separate pools, meaning they had to come in the top 2 to progress into the semi-finals. Our 8Bs put up a tough fight against some challenging teams, and it was amazing to see the improvements that each of the girls made on court. The 8As once again narrowly missed making it to the final, facing many setbacks over the weekend. The way the students handled the situation was perfect Salesian behaviour and this was recognised by the Umpires resulting in our year 8A team leaving with the Umpire's Team of the Tournament Award. Therefore, although we didn't come home with any medals, we are extremely proud of all of the students that we took on the trip. Well done girls!

April Poulter (Teacher of PE / SEN / Head of House)

Inter-Salesian Athletics

On the 8th May, Miss Hopkins, Mr O'Shea and I took a group of Year 7-10 students to compete in the Inter Salesian Athletics Competition, which involves 5 Salesian schools across the country coming together to compete. Overall, the day was very successful for Chertsey, with every student receiving at least 1 medal. Holly Landon (Year 10) won both the 300m and the 800m by a large margin. Finn Punton (Year 9) flew over the hurdles getting gold as well as winning the Long Jump and being part of a talented relay quartet who also gained gold. Eilish Mitchell (Year 8) who had never competed in this competition before, ran her socks off both in the 800m and the 100m gaining two golds, and Jaiden Smith (Year 7) who not only won the 100m and the 800m but despite never high jumping before, cleared the bar and went on to win the high jump competition also.

This was the first time competing for some of our Year 7 athletes in such a competition, they held their own throughout coping with the pressure and competitive

By the end of the day it was all to play for with single digit points between the 5 different schools it was the last event (4x100m relays) that would eventually give us our overall year group winners. The results were as

Year 7 girls: 2nd, Year 7 boys: 2nd (1 point!) Year 8 girls: 2nd, Year 8 boys: 2nd, Year 9 girls: 2nd, Year 9 boys: 1st! Year 10 girls: 3rd, Year 10 boys: 2nd (joint)

Overall girls: 2nd

Overall boys: 2nd (7 points!)

All our students should be very proud of themselves for their individual achievements along with how well they worked as a collective team. Well done! Lisa O'Brien (Head of House, Sports Coach)

Surrey Schools Golf Success

Surrey Schools Golf entertained Berkshire Schools at a superbly presented Farnham Golf Club during the first week of the Easter holidays. This annual County Schools fixture is always keenly contested and the are getting the most of the excellent education they past students that are now parents reminiscing about latest match certainly proved to be an equally tight affair. The morning foursomes matches definitely bore this out with three matches ending all square and only the Surrey pair of Ben Wilson and Max Brierley managing to secure a 3&2 win. Max also produced a magnificent hole-in-one at the 166yd par 3 thirteenth hole. At lunchtime Surrey led by two and and a half to one and a half points.

With eight points to play for in the afternoon singles Surrey got off to a flying start with captain Austin Gambel leading from the front with a 4&3 victory, closely followed by Axel Slizepcevic also with a 4&3 score. Berkshire, however, fought back with victories over Alex Gadd and Max Dawson but their charge was short lived when Max Brierley and Ben Wilson won 4&2 and 5&4 respectively. Charlie Pirini lost his match 3&2 in a hard fought contest, and Harry Yule ensured a Surrey victory by halving the final match with an excellent birdie 4 at the par 5 eighteenth.

The Berkshire Schools team organiser John Quinby, who is also the current President of the English Schools Golf Association, bought and presented a new trophy to the victorious Surrey Schools team and this will be played for on an annual basis.

Surrey Schools Team: Ben Wilson (Salesian); Charlie Pirini (Salesian); Harry Yule (Salesian), Austin Gambel (Reeds); Axel Slizepcevic (Reeds); Max Dawson (Kingston Grammar); Alex Gadd (Reeds); Max Brierley (Whitgift)

Surrey Schools Golf success for Salesian



43 young people took part in the Surrey Schools Higher Handicap Championship held at Chipstead Golf Club on Thursday 25th April.

The Salesian Higher Handicap (12-28) golf team consisting of Harvey Pitt, Leo Sant and Jaden Hanson had a very successful day with Year 7 student Jaden winning the individual trophy with 41pts and all three boys contributing to an excellent team performance by winning the Whitfield Shield for the third year running against formidable opposition, particularly from Whitgift, Reeds, Glyn and Gordons schools.

Eric Doherty (Former Deputy Headteacher of 19yrs)

Getting to Know Our Teachers



Vicky Barclay KS3 Science Coordinator / Asst Head of Year

Current position in school

Aside teaching Science, I am a Key Stage 3 coordinator and have really grown to love this role, building much of the structure from scratch is something I am extremely proud of. I am also Assistant Head of Year 10, looking after them pastorally, promoting rewards and running weekly 'Brownie points' to celebrate the great things they get up to. I also track attendance to ensure they

are exposed to here at Salesian.

How I got into teaching

Originally working in event management, I wanted a career with more structure and academic challenge. I resigned from my job at the time with no other job to go to but knowing event management was no longer for me. I moved back home (no longer able to afford my rent being unemployed!) and ended up volunteering at my old secondary school to bring some purpose to this time of unemployment. It was here that I fell in love with teaching and successfully applied for the role as a TA at Salesian School; an excellent introduction to teaching in an outstanding school. During my time as a TA, Deborah James - Assistant Head at the time, convinced me to train to be a teacher through Teach SouthEast. I completed my training in Biology and was lucky enough to secure a teaching position at Salesian and have been here ever since!

Why I love my job

Working with young people is one of the most challenging and rewarding careers, anyone can do. When my husband and I discuss our days at home, my conversation is always with a smile and some humour. Don't get me wrong there are challenging days when students push me but the great thing about young people is that they are so robust, they bounce back and they never hold a grudge. Looking after young people from a pastoral point of view, particularly as AHOY brings a sense of purpose and reward to my job that I would not get in the private event sector. Making sure the students in my care are happy, protected and safe brings a huge sense of achievement and reward that few other jobs could ever supply.

I also love how much I am challenged academically. It pushes me to study hard and be on top of my game when it comes to the new scientific research and curriculum. Having to teach all 3 Sciences has expanded my knowledge considerably and I love being to explain why things happen from a scientific view. I would never be this clever in my old job!

Salesian Parents Association (SPA)



The SPA would like to thank everyone that supported the Spring fundraiser. We have now raised an amazing £9307.50 and donations are still trickling in! Our Spring Ball was a great night with everyone seemingly enjoying themselves; it was good to see new faces supporting our school.

The money raised since September from all fund raising events is almost 18K which is an amazing achievement and we'd like to thank all the parents that donated their time, prizes or organised sponsorship for the events.

The SPA is made up of volunteers who work very hard to organise community events not only to raise funds for the school but also to meet new people and catch up with people that they haven't seen for many years. The ball demonstrated this beautifully with so many their time at Salesian.

We look forward to an eventful 2019 to 2020 school

Tesco Bags of Help – Please Support Us!

We are delighted to share that we have been successful in earning a place on the Tesco Bags of Help Grant Scheme, whereby shoppers can vote for our project throughout May & June. Voting can be done in all Tesco stores in Addlestone, Chertsey, East Molesey, Hersham, Hurst Park, Walton-on-Thames and Weybridge.

With an increasing number of our students choosing the healthy option of cycling to school we are looking to provide further safe and secure cycle storage. In addition to this, we have been working on improving access to the school for wheelchair users and plan to install access ramps to our science classrooms.

We would be very grateful if you could support our project by popping any blue tokens into the Salesian School project. Make sure to ask for your blue token each time you checkout.

Many thanks in anticipation of your support. Joanne Hawkins (Marketing communications)

Paid Internships in Maths and Physics 2019

We are delighted to be running our paid Maths and Physics internship scheme for the fourth year. Open to Maths and Physics undergraduates considering a career in teaching, this is an opportunity to spend 4 weeks in June and July at one of our schools on a teaching internship. During your experience you will spend time acting as a TA, you will receive lectures on teaching and you will build up to teaching parts of lessons yourselves. You will also have the opportunity to be involved in the extra-curricular life of the school, as well as observing and shadowing students and teachers.

You will be paid £300 per week and based at Salesian, SJB or one of our partner schools. This is a fabulous scheme of which we are really proud. For more information please contact:

mfawcussmith@salesian.surrey.sch.uk

We also offer unpaid internship programmes across all secondary subjects. If interested, please get in touch.

Victorious Chertsey Town FC



We couldn't issue this newsletter without a special mention to our local football club. We are hugely proud of Chertsey Town FC for their 3-1 victory at Wembley last weekend, bringing home the FA Vase cup. Their journey to the final and their game on the day are nothing short of an exemplary model of the values that we at Salesian strive to embed in our students and are closely linked to our Salesian 10. The game took us into extra-time to yield a win, this demonstrates to our students, in our current exam season, that you don't lay your sword down until the very end. CTFC brought our community together, lifting spirits and showing what hard work, resilience, teamwork and commitment can achieve. Well done from everyone at Salesian.